Town of Hartford
Road Committee Meeting

of

October 21, 2014 

Town Hall

MINUTES
The meeting was called to order at 7:04p.m.   Members present were: Harley Swanson, Chairman, Leslie Boness, Secretary, and Gregory Jones*.  Barry Langer and Daniel Maddox were absent due to illness. Alan (Bim) McNeil, and John (Jack) Plumley were also absent. * Gregory Jones, Alternate, was appointed by the Chairman to serve as a voting member for the meeting.
Report on October 16th  Meeting.
Harley Swanson reported that there was no quorum for the October 16th meeting.  He and Jack Plumley were the only attendees. Items for action were deferred to this meeting. 
1. Minutes of the Meeting.
Action on Minutes was deferred.
2. Review of Draft Road Bid RFP as Amended by the Town Attorney.
 The returned draft, evaluated and amended by the Town Attorney, was reviewed. Questions were raised regarding the Crushed Stone specs vis-s-vis the percentage allowances compared with the Maine DOT specifications.  After discussion it was agreed to leave the language as it stands, pending future research.  It can be modified if necessary for specific projects when RFP’s are issued. Four areas requiring correction or modification were identified: 
1)  “INSURANCE & W-9” needs to moved down a line, heading the next section,

2) “PAYMENT FOR SERVICE RENDERED’ needs an  ‘S’  added.  It should read PAYMENT FOR SERVICES RENDERED,

3) SCOPE OF WORK – There is a problem with clarifying that this is not talking about a private employer’s crew.  The sentence currently reads:   ”Furthermore, the selected Contractor(s) shall assist or supplement the work of the Town of Hartford’s Road Commissioner’s crew and equipment during any given Project.”   As this reads, it directs a bidder to do work supplementing the Road Commissioner’s crew, whomever the Road Commissioner and his/her employed crew may be, rather than the Town of Hartford’s Crew, who are the Town’s employees.   The Town’s crew may be supervised by the Town of Hartford Road Commissioner, but they are responsible solely to the Town.  
The Road Committee recommendation is for the sentence to read: ”Furthermore, the selected Contractor(s) shall assist or supplement the work of the Town of Hartford’s Crew and equipment, supervised by the Road Commissioner, during any given Project.”
4)  Under WORK ZONE SAFETY in the final line in the paragraph, the ‘f’ in “federal regulations” should be capitalized to “Federal” regulations. 

Greg Jones made a motion, seconded by Leslie Boness, to approve the draft the Town Attorney recommended with the four amendments.  The motion passed unanimously. 
3.  Detailed Vendor Report 7/1/13 to 6/30/14.

The report was distributed for review.  It was noted that the Committee needs to evaluate the funds that will be available for next season’s work, and whether the 2014-15 one year plan can be completed as scheduled.  It will be reviewed at the next meeting.  

4. Old Business.
Harley noted that a locked steel cabinet will be needed for the lab materials.  No location has yet been found for the equipment and no analysis is being done.

The Committee agreed to look at the Road Ordinance Proposal, and to check consistency of materials specs.  The members wish to compare the proposal with the original Ordinance.  It was noted that the Road Committee had met with the Ordinance Committee during its discussions in the summer. 

5.  New Business.
Leslie reported that she had been asked by a resident why grading work was being done and fill was being brought in on Camp Road immediately prior to a major storm incident. She had been questioned about whether this was just wasted time and materials likely to result in run-off into the watershed and lake since there was no ability for the fill to be compacted prior to the rain.  Harley advised that the timing was required due to the rental of a grader because the Town grader was not in service. It was suggested that weather be considered when road work is planned. 

6. Adjournment.

On motion by Leslie Boness, seconded by Greg Jones, the meeting was adjourned at 8:22 p.m.  The next meeting will be October 28, 2014 at 7:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Leslie F. P. Boness

Secretary, Hartford Road Committee
